NEWSLETTER

VOL. 34 NO. 4 WINTER 2023

430 LINCOLN | 456-9119



FALL IN WAMEGO- WHEN IS **CLEAN UP DAY FOR YOU?**



As leaves are falling, residents in Wamego look forward to cooler temperatures and fall festivities! Fall also means yard clean-up days! The City of Wamego will take one week in November to pick up your bagged leaves and clippings at the front curb. Tree limbs should be tied in 3' X 3' bundles in different sections of Wamego. See the schedule below to know when they'll be in your neighborhood.

> Monday, November 13th - All areas East of Lincoln Ave. Tuesday, November 14th - All areas West of Lincoln Ave, East of Walnut, and South of 8th.

> Wednesday, November 15th - All areas West of Lincoln Ave and North of 8th.

> Thursday, November 16th - All areas West of Walnut and South of 8th.

Friday, November 17th-Miscellaneous pick-ups

WINTER AT THE **AQUATIC CENTER**

WINTER IS HERE, BUT THAT DOESN'T MEAN YOU CAN'T ENJOY THE POOL! THE WAMEGO AQUATIC CENTER IS OPEN ALL YEAR ROUND AND WE WOULD LOVE FOR YOU TO STOP BY.

POOL PRICING

DOOR ADMISSION: \$4

MEMBERSHIP (INCLUDES AEROBICS):

\$30/MONTH

WATER AEROBICS DROP-IN: \$7

SWIM LESSONS: \$45

FALL/WINTER POOL HOURS

OPEN SWIM 6AM-8AM

9AM-5PM

6PM-8PM

FRIDAY-SUNDAY

12PM-8PM

WATER AEROBICS MONDAY-THURSDAY MONDAY-THURSDAY 8:15AM-9AM 5:15PM-6PM



REMEMBER YOUR



QUESTIONS? COMMENTS? **NCERNS? SUGGESTIONS?**



There are always positions open on boards and the best way to fix a problem is to become part of the solution. We would love for the community of Wamego to take an active role in the process of planning and executing things that will only make our city better! Contact us today to see where you could join in on the conversation!



CHECK YOUR HOUSE NUMBERS!

ARE THE NUMBERS ON YOUR HOME VISIBLE FROM THE STREET? NOT ONLY IS THIS HELPFUL FOR DELIVERIES AND HOLIDAY GUESTS, BUT IT IS NECESSARY IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY!

TAKE SOME TIME THIS SEASON TO DOUBLE-CHECK THAT YOUR ADDRESS CAN BE SEEN CLEARLY FROM THE STREET AND STANDS OUT AGAINST THE COLOR OF YOUR HOME!

STREET PROJECT

The street project is going well! Vine is now completely underway and moving on schedule. The updated timeline has Chestnut demolition from 4th-6th scheduled in January of 2024 and from 6th-8th being demolished in February.

If Vine stays on schedule we are hopeful for completion in May of 2024 and Chestnut to be completed in September of 2024.

Look for updates on the timelines for Walnut and Spruce in the summer of 2024.

For updates please follow our Facebook page or check out our website at wamego.org. There is a button on the homepage where you can find the most current updates.

INTERESTED IN OFFICIATING?

Officials needed for Youth and Adult Rec League Basketball

Must be 14 or older to referee youth basketball.
Must be 18 or older to referee adult basketball.

Applications found online at Wamego.org



1ST-6TH GRADE BASKETBALL

GAMES START IN JANUARY

Last day to register: December 1st

GENERAL ELECTION – GO VOTE NOVEMBER 7TH!

The General Election is coming soon. There is only one polling site for Wamego City and Wamego Township residents: The United Methodist Church at 600 Lincoln Ave.. The poll is open from 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM, on Tuesday, November 7th. For those who can't make it on the 7th, early voting is allowed until Noon, Monday, November 6th at the Pottawatomie County Clerk's Office, 207 N. First St. in Westmoreland. If you have any questions about voting, please call the Pottawatomie County Election Office at (785) 457-3314.

